
 

Announcement of Pratuphothwittaya School 

Subject: Implementation of the “No Gift Policy” for Fiscal Year 2025 

 Pratuphothwittaya School, under the Office of Pattani Secondary Educational Service 
Area, recognizes the importance of fostering an organizational culture grounded in principles 
of morality, honesty, and transparency in work performance. This demonstrates our 
commitment to managing public administration with good governance and supports the 
enhancement of integrity and transparency within government agencies. Therefore, 
Pratuphothwittaya School hereby declares its determination to strictly implement the policy 
of “No Giving and No Receiving of Gifts or Benefits of Any Kind in the Performance of Duties 
(No Gift Policy)” as a guideline for operations. This aims to establish ethical standards within 
the organization, prevent illicit benefits, and reduce opportunities for conflicts of interest in 
the performance of official duties. 

 This declaration reflects our firm intention to combat all forms of corruption and to 
promote morality, ethics, and honesty in the performance of duties with integrity, 
transparency, and fairness. This will lead to fostering an organizational culture characterized 
by accountability and serve as a good example for society. Furthermore, it will enhance the 
credibility of the institution and build trust among the public, parents, community members, 
and all stakeholders. Pratuphothwittaya School will continuous ly and comprehensively 
publicize this policy to ensure understanding and collective participation in cultivating a 
sustainable culture of integrity within the organization. 

This announcement is hereby made known to all and shall be strictly adhered to. 

 Announced on June 18, 2025. 

 



 

(Mr. Adam talok) 

Director of Pratuphowittaya School 


